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Dear Friends,

This community update will again focus on the serious increase of Covid-19
infection rates and stressing how important it is that you follow the safety
guidelines that are necessary to protect yourself, your family, friends and co-
workers. 
 
The stark reality is that infection rates are on the increase in Westchester, New
York State and throughout the country. Relaxed social practices as a result of
lower infection rates over the summer, combined with the colder weather and
pandemic fatigue have all contributed to increased rates of infection. In just the
last week the count of active infections in the Sound Shore communities in the

91st Assembly District rose from 413 to 536. 
 
Last week, following a rapid infection rate increase, the Port Chester area was
given a “precautionary” zone designation by the NYS Department of Health.
This week that designation was upgraded to a “warning” zone for the village. In
one week infections in Port Chester went from 119 to 160.  As recently as late
September the active infection total in Port Chester was only 11. There are 11
communities around the state with Covid-19 designations intended to help
reduce infections and save lives. If these trends continue, additional
Westchester communities will experience infection rate increases and new
zone designations.
 
Tragically over 26,000 New Yorkers have died from Covid-19 since March,
including 1,400 Westchester residents. The fall has brought new spread that
underscores the need to take preventive measures, get tested and seek help
and guidance if you test positive.
 
I am working with local governments, school districts and not-for-profits to
address the many Covid-19 related issues that arise. You can do your part by
following safety protocols. Covid -19 has created many new challenges and
needs for our families and small businesses so please let me know how my
office can be of assistance to you.

Warm regards,

Covid Rate is Increasing Across Westchester County and NYS

The number of Covid cases has been on the rise across Westchester County
which currently has a positivity rate of 3.5% (County tracker is available HERE)
while the statewide average is about 2.9%. Some communities have
experienced more dramatic increases. In response, the Governor has created
guidance under the Cluster Action Initiative to focus on areas that have
positivity rates above 3%.  Locally, Port Chester has has qualified in the 'orange
zone', triggering certain restrictions for schools and businesses. 

Covid Testing

To find a testing site near you and to make an appointment please visit the NY
State Health Department HERE or call the New York State COVID-19 Hotline at
1-888-364-3065. Testing is free for all New Yorkers at NYS run test sites. 

Percent Positive Results By County

Cluster Action Initiative

The chart below is a summary and is not exhaustive. For full details please
see Empire State Development's Guidance Related to New York's Cluster
Action Initiative.

Where permitted to operate within the cluster action initiative, businesses and
other entities must continue to follow the relevant industry-specific guidelines
provided by Department of Health as available on the New York
Forward website for their applicable operations and activities. 

Visitation restrictions at congregate facilities: The Department of Health
has issued guidance for limitations on visitation in residential congregate
settings located in “red” and “orange” zones. 

Testing requirements at nursing homes:  The Department of
Health has issued guidance for testing of all personnel in nursing homes
located in “red,” “orange,” and yellow zones.    

Mandatory COVID-19 Testing in Public and Non-Public Schools: The
Department of Health has issued guidance for testing for all public and non-
public schools located in areas designated as “yellow zones.”

The Westchester County Health Department and Open Door Family
Medical Center will be offering increased testing at:

Open Door Port Chester located at 5 Grace Church St, Port Chester, NY
 

Testing will be available:
Friday, November 13: 10am-6pm

Saturday, November 14: 9am-2pm

Those who wish to make an appointment should call 
914-995-7425 or CLICK HERE

Covid Alert New York

New phone app flags COVID-19 exposure. Add your phone. Stop the
spread.

The state has launched a mobile contact tracing app that will notify you if
you've potentially been exposed to a COVID-19-positive person. 

If a person using the app spends 10 minutes within six feet of you, your phones
will swap random codes to remember the contact. According to the Cuomo
administration, the codes don't record anything about the individual or their
location. If the other app user tests positive for the virus within the next few
days, the app can send you an alert after checking your codes.

The app also features a "health log" option that lets someone track their health
by storing a log of any symptoms. The app asks users whether they are
experiencing symptoms such as fatigue, a headache, fever or sore throat, and
also for information including their county of residence, age range, and
ethnicity.

Search for 'Covid Alert New York' in the App Store to download. 

School and College COVID-19 Dashboard Available Online 

The online dashboard that allows anyone to check on reported COVID-19
cases in any school, college or university in the state is now live. Governor
Cuomo has required that all schools report COVID-19 cases to the NYS
Department of Health on a daily basis. The reporting requirement includes all
public and private schools, charter schools and all colleges and universities.
 

School and University Covid-19 Statewide Tracker 

New Travel Advisory for Domestic and International Travel 

Governor Cuomo issued a new Executive Order that changes the quarantine
restrictions on travelers arriving to NY from out of state. The new guidelines
allow out-of-state travelers to "test out" of the mandatory 14-day quarantine.
Out-of-state travelers must be tested within three days prior to landing in New
York, quarantine for a minimum of three days upon arrival, and get a test on
day four of arrival. If both tests come back negative, the traveler may
exit the quarantine early.  

All travelers covered by the advisory are required to fill out a NYS Department
of Health (NYSDOH) traveler health information form upon arrival. Those
arriving at an airport are required to complete the form upon entering the state,
and those traveling by other means of transportation must complete the form
online. Travelers who leave the airport without completing the form will be
subject to a $2,000 fine and may be brought to a hearing and ordered to
complete a mandatory quarantine. 

Essential workers, international travelers, and states that are contiguous with
New York (New Jersey, Connecticut, Pennsylvania, Massachusetts, and
Vermont) are exempt from these rules. Non-essential workers who cannot get
tested are required to quarantine. Travelers who were out of state for less than
24 hours are not required to quarantine, but they must get a test on day four of
arrival in New York State. 

The option to "test out" of quarantine applies only to travel quarantine and does
not apply to those quarantining for 14 days after coming into contact with a
known positive case.  

For more information, visit the travel advisory HERE. 

Copyright © 2020 Assemblyman Steve Otis, All rights reserved. 

Want to change how you receive these emails?
You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this list. 

Subscribe Past Issues RSSTranslate

https://apps.health.ny.gov/doh2/applinks/cdmspr/2/counties?OpID=11900360
http://www.twitter.com/
http://www.facebook.com/
http://mailchimp.com/
http://eepurl.com/gbz_Rj
https://us19.campaign-archive.com/home/?u=0fd2b5d67e9ece19a32d2edb5&id=1bd6938d7d
https://us19.campaign-archive.com/feed?u=0fd2b5d67e9ece19a32d2edb5&id=1bd6938d7d
javascript:;

